CLAY TO HEAD TENN., GROUP AT UNVEILING CEREMONY IN APRIL

Robert E. Clay, of this city, has been selected to head the Tennessee delegation to the ceremony at Tuskegee Institute, Ala., April 5, when a monument to the late Dr. Booker T. Washington will be unveiled. Others in the Tennessee delegation are T. H. Hays, Bishop I. B. Scott, R. R. Church, Isaac Fisher, J. C. Napier, R. H. Boyd and G. W. Franklin. The delegates from all of the states have been selected from close friends of Washington.

Robert E. Moton, principal of Tuskegee Institute and successor to Booker T. Washington, has written the following to Clay concerning the exercises:

"You were selected on account of the bond of friendship which existed for many years between you and Dr. Washington. I am, therefore, writing you, urging to be present at Tuskegee Institute on April 5, and to use your best influence to bring a large number of Dr. Washington's friends from your city and state to the memorial exercises."

It is probable that a large number of nationally known men and women, both white and colored, will be present

at the ceremony.